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RRiittuuaall   CCaalleennddaarr  --   DDeecceemmbbeerr  22002200  
Friday, 12/ 4  7:15pm  Erev Shabbat Service * 
Saturday, 12/ 5 9:30am  Torah Study * 

10:30am  Shabbat Service Bar Mitzvah, Nathan Hellman**   
Monday, 12/ 7  12:00pm  Torah Study * 
Friday, 12/11   Chanukah -2nd Night 

5:30pm  Tot Shabbat * 
7:15pm  Erev Shabbat Family/Chanukah Service * 

Saturday, 12/12 9:30am  Torah Study * 
10:30am  Shabbat Service Bar Mitzvah,  
                         Aaron Angel 

Monday, 12/14 12:00pm  Torah Study * 
Friday, 12/18  7:15pm  Erev Shabbat Service * 
Saturday, 12/19 9:30am  Torah Study * 
Monday, 12/21 12:00pm  Torah Study * 
Friday, 12/25  6:30pm  Erev Shabbat Service ++  
Saturday, 12/26 9:30am  Torah Study * 
Monday, 12/28 12:00pm  Torah Study * 

  
JJaannuuaarryy  22002211   
Friday, 1 / 1  6:30pm  Erev Shabbat Service ++ 
Saturday, 1/ 2  9:30am  Torah Study * 
Monday, 1/ 4  12:00pm  Torah Study * 
Friday, 1/ 8 5:30pm  Tot Shabbat * 

7:15pm  Erev Shabbat Family/ 
                         Camp Service * 

Saturday, 1/ 9 9:30am  Torah Study * 
10:30am  Shabbat Service Bat Mitzvah,  
                         Alexandra Levinsohn 

 
 
 

Adult Hebrew Class  
7:30pm - Zoom 

Thursday, December  
3, 10 & 17 

Midrash Class 10:30am - Zoom 

Sunday, December  
6 & 20 

 
 

  

 

 

KEY:   * = On Zoom (details are on Scroll and Website)     
** = Live Streamed from the Sanctuary    ++ = Holiday Service time 

PLEASE: Always check the TBT Website\ Calendar prior to attending for the most 
up to date information and details like times and locations of events. 
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INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBIINSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBI

Ending the Year With Light 
 
How do we end a year like this one?  2020 has certainly been unlike any year any of us has ever experienced.  
Between the pandemic and the politics, it’s been one of the hardest years I can remember.  But that does not 
mean that everything was bad.  Throughout this, we’ve learned how to find the silver linings, those sparks of 
brightness, amidst the chaos, the trouble, and the worry.  It hasn’t always been easy, but our people are well-
versed at not only living through adversity, but in always finding blessings, no matter where they might exist.  

This month, our calendar affords us the chance to put the search for sparks of light at the forefront of our efforts as we come to our 
celebration of Chanukah. 
 
Chanukah falls at the darkest time of year.  The weather is getting colder.  The days are getting shorter.  In fact, Chanukah, 
beginning on the 25th of Kislev, always spans into the new month of Tevet, meaning that the moon is at its smallest and dimmest 
throughout the eight days of Chanukah.  What are we asked to do in response to the seemingly all-encompassing darkness we feel 
around us?  We are called to spread light, literally.  We are called to manifest the words of the prophet Isaiah who reminds us that we 
are to be a light to the nations. 

 
We are called to increase the light we put out into the world at the time of year when there is literally the least amount of light from 
the heavens.  The Psalmist reminds us that the heavens belong to God, but the Earth God gave to humanity.  God spreads light in 
the heavens, we spread it around us.  Sometimes, though, we need God’s help.  What is the miracle of Chanukah?  Our ancestors 
wanted to spread God’s light, but when their ability was limited, God intervened.   

 
The rabbis of old insisted that the lights of Chanukah not only be kindled but shared.  They instituted rules and guidelines that 
emphasize that we are to publicize the miracle, known in Hebrew as pirsum hanes.  They tell us that the lights should be kindled a 
little before dusk, when the most people would be walking home to see them.  They tell us to put the lights in the window facing the 
street.  They advise us that our lights can’t be placed too high up, because we shouldn’t have to bend our necks to see them.  The 
Rabbis of old not only wanted us to spread the light they wanted others to see it. 
 
As with all our celebrations during the pandemic, this year’s Chanukah is going to have to be a little bit different.  Since we can’t 
come together physically to celebrate, we’ve got to adapt.  This is why we are so excited about our PirZOOM HaNes, nightly 
Chanukah candle lighting over ZOOM!  (See full details on front cover.)  Each night of Chanukah, at 6:00pm, we will come together 
as a congregation on ZOOM to all light our channukkiot in our homes, bless the lights and revel in the warmth of our community!  
We’re excited that our many Temple Arms will be helping us to lead the blessings throughout the 8 nights.  Check the scroll for the 
ZOOM link, and be ready with your candles and matches! 
 
There’s a lot of darkness around us.  But, just as our menorahs increase their light each night, soon after Chanukah, the days will 
begin to lengthen, and the light around us will continue to grow.  Chanukah reminds us that when there is not light to be found, it’s on 
us to create it.  Let us flood our homes and our souls with light together this year.  Let us end this year of difficulty by spreading light.  
And may the increasing lights herald the goodness and light to come for us all in the year ahead!   
 
Chanukah Sameach!  Happy Chanukah! 
Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum 
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“One imagines joy as a flame.  Like all flames, it needs oxygen, some life force, a combustible material, a 
significant activity, and then the white heat of profound effort or activity leading ultimately to inner 
satisfaction, if not ebullience.”  
 
I would take this quote from author Thomas Cottle one step further and add that taking that single flame 
and adding it to light other flames multiplies that light and the joy. As we approach Chanukah, especially 
this year, we take the darkest and shortest days of the year and insert light and joy through our 

celebration. We create that ‘significant activity’ as we prepare for the joyful holiday of Chanukah.  The unique power of 
Chanukah lights is also linked to the nature of the miracle they commemorate. Each year we retell the miracle of the 
Maccabean victory over Greek oppression and the cruse of oil that lasted well beyond its time. The victory over oppression 
involved the transformation of darkness to light, and so the Chanukah lights that commemorate this also hold this power.   
 
Although a minor Jewish holiday, we prepare for Chanukah with childlike enthusiasm. The music of Chanukah is nostalgic 
and deeply part of our tradition. As we light our candles each night our musical candle blessings effortlessly tumble into 
familiar songs like Maoz Tsur, Light One Candle, Mi Yimaleil, Ocho Kandalikas, and Dreydl, to name a few of our favorites. 
Our children delight in playing dreydl games by the candle light, opening gifts, eating lots of latkes and donuts, and receiving 
gelt. The mood is almost ‘combustible’! But everything begins each night with the mystical moment when all focus is on the 
growing chanukiah flames. 
 
This year we need the light of Chanukah more than ever! Although we will sadly not be able to gather in person at temple 
with all our channukiot, we have created an opportunity to share the joy and light each night of the festival by joining together 
on ZOOM with all our own chanukiot. We are calling it our PirZOOM HaNes celebration after the rabbinic instruction of 
pirsum hanes, to publicize the miracle. Each night we will light our candles together on ZOOM and sing the familiar melodies. 
Look for our flyer for more information on how to join us. During these short days and very trying times, may all the Chanukah 
flames we share fill us with ebullient light, warmth and joy.  
 
Chag Orim Sameach – Happy Festival of Lights! 
Cantor Rica Timman 

I am so thankful for the many cards of sympathy I received from my fellow 
congregants upon losing my sister, Rebecca Kaufman after a short battle with West 
Nile Virus. 
 
Thank you Rabbi Bar-Nahum for reaching out to the family to help with the details of 
the funeral and to Cantor Timman for arranging the zoom program, which enabled the 
family to get together and grieve. 
 
Thank you all, Shalom 
Sarita Keyser 

INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBINOTES FROM OUR CANTOR



Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.  TBT Voice 5

MAZEL TOV TO OUR B’NAI MITZVAH AND THEIR FAMILIES
MAZEL TOV TO OUR 

B’NAI MITZVAH AND THEIR FAMILIES 

December 5   Nathan Hellman    Zane & Ilene 
 
Nathan is in the eighth grade at Berner Middle School in Massapequa and has been on the Principal’s 
Honor Roll each quarter since sixth grade.  He enjoys playing the bass in his school orchestra and 
studying German, Math and Social Studies. In his spare time, Nathan loves playing video games and 
hanging out with his friends. Nathan would like to thank Rabbi Bar-Nahum, Cantor Timman and Morah 
Emily Altman for all their guidance and support in preparing for his Bar Mitzvah.  

December 12   Aaron Angel     Scott & Christine 
 
My name is Aaron Angel. I am in eighth grade at Grand Avenue Middle School. I am on the honor roll 
at my school. I take a lot of pride in my schoolwork. I enjoy playing sports and video games. I especially 
enjoy playing baseball and look forward to trying out for my school’s baseball team. I was also asked to 
help manage my brother’s flag football team. I’m a kind and caring person. I like spending time with my 
family and friends. I am grateful for the support that my mom, dad, and brother gave me. A special 
thanks to Mrs. Altman, Rabbi Bar-Nahum and Cantor Timman for helping me through this process.   

  

UUNNIIOONNGGRRAAMMSS  
The following is a list of the boys and girls who will be celebrating their Bar/Bat Mitzvah during JANUARY through 
MARCH, 2021.  Circle the names of those to whom you would like to send congratulations, and PRINT your name and 
SHORT sentiment as you want it to appear on the Uniongrams.  Please return the list promptly with $1.25 for each 
Uniongram, made payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH SISTERHOOD, and send to Laurel Klein, 2390 Penatiquit Ave., 
Seaford, NY 11783 
 

      DATE     CHILD'S NAME   PARENTS 

 Jan. 9     (F) Alexandra Levinsohn   Norman & Robin 
 Jan. 23     (M) Jordan Holland   Sandy & Andrea  
 Jan. 30     (F)  Kayla Goldstein   David & Dara 
      (F)  Bridget Alterman   Michael & Tiffany 
 Feb. 6     (M) Parker Goldstein   Lee & Jennifer 
 Feb. 27     (M) Tyler Levine    Robert & Jun  
 Mar. 6     (M) Samuel Brown   Laurence & Jennifer 
 Mar. 13     (F)  Rebecca Snyder   Jonathan & Melissa 
 Mar. 20     (F)  Madison Spar   Eric & Jessica 
 

         _____________Uniongrams @ 1.25each__________________ 
 

                                                      PLEASE PRINT______________________________________ 
 

PLEASE NOTE:  All Uniongrams requested must be submitted TWO WEEKS IN ADVANCE, either by mail or 
left in the Uniongram box in the Temple office.  PLEASE DO NOT LEAVE CASH IN THE MAILBOX.  We cannot 
be responsible for lost money. 



        TBT Voice Visit tbtwantagh.org for the latest information.6

INSPIRATION FROM OUR RABBIPRESIDENTS’  MESSAGE

 

FOR THE LOVE OF YOUR SISTERS, FAMILY, FRIENDS & EVERYONE AROUND YOU 
 
SISTERHOOD MASKS ARE AVAILABLE FOR PURCHASE 2 FOR $18  
COMPLETE THE FORM BELOW AND MAIL WITH PAYMENT, CASH OR CHECK PAYABLE TO TBT SISTER-
HOOD  
GAIL ROSNER, 2555 IRIS LANE, NORTH BELLMORE, NY 11710.   TEL: 516-642-6900 
 
NAME:               
 
ADDRESS:              
 
TOWN/STATE/ZIP:             
 
PHONE:              

Well it’s December and COVID is still here.  I know there is light at the end of this tunnel, but 
unfortunately it still seems so far away.  I hope everyone was able to enjoy Thanksgiving no 
matter how different it was required to be this year.  We all must remember things will get 
better, and we must hope return to the “normal” we all knew and loved. 
 

Speaking of lights, December is host to Hanukkah (or Hanukah or Chanukah) -   also known 
as the Festival of Light.  I am new to TBT Shabbat during Hanukkah when families come in to 
Services with their favorite Menorahs and everyone lights their Menorahs together.  The glow 
of all of those beautiful Menorahs gave me such an overwhelming feeling of belonging to a 

wonderful and beautiful Jewish community – my Community – my Temple.   
 

I know that the likelihood is that we will be unable to have the same Shabbat service during Hanukkah that we have had it the past, 
but I know for a fact that the Clergy, together with the Arms of the Temple is planning a special candle lighting event each night of 
Hanukkah.  From what I have been told each night will be another chance to be with our Temple family and enjoy celebrating 
together- Eight crazy nights instead of the one night we usually celebrate together.  Please follow our various online 
communications (the Scroll, Facebook, Twitter, etc.) to see how to join in the festivities. 
 

One more thing we can all do during Hanukkah, the Festival of Light, is to bring some light to a fellow congregant or fellow neighbor.  
Do you know anyone that might need a little cheering up or just someone to talk to during this time?  Give that person a call, or text, 
or FaceTime or Zoom – bring some light into someone’s life during these very trying times.  I’m sure the light you give to someone 
will be returned to you at least as brightly at the Menorah shines on the Eighth night of Hanukkah! 
 

L’Shalom, 
 

Karen Friedlander & Joni Christie, Co-Presidents 
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FFrreesshh  ffrroomm  TThhee  GGaarrddeenn  aatt  TTBBTT  

Note Cards with photos direct from the Garden  
 
10 cards per pack (5 different images).      
 
Purchase these beautiful note cards and support The Garden at TBT in its mission to 
provide healthy, fresh produce to local food pantries and families in need.  The Garden will 
also develop an ongoing, multi-generational community experience reflecting Jewish values 
and respect for our environment; in the service of Tikkun Olam. 
 
Order by November 20th and receive in time for Chanukah gift giving.  
 
We will continue to take orders while supplies last; but hurry, they are going fast! 
 
We will contact you to arrange for safe pick up at TBT. 
 
Complete the information below and return, with payment, to Rona Kauffman, c/o Temple 
B’nai Torah, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793.  Questions? Contact Rona at 
ronakauffman@yahoo.com or Jo-Ann Portnoy at jport1029@gmail.com 
 
 
 
Name:_________________   E-mail________________    
 
Phone:_________________    
 
Number of packs:_____________ @ $18 each 
 
Make checks payable to Temple B’nai Torah and write “for SA/SJ Garden” in the memo on 
the check 
 

Check #_____________   Amt. Enclosed_____________ 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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Back in September, I wrote you all describing how the Religious School had a plan that we were hoping we 
could stick to. About how we formed this plan carefully, with best practice in mind, and with parent feedback 
we had received niggling in the back of our brains. I told you about how I hoped we could stick to that plan 
and that it would play out exactly as we had imagined: perfectly and without a hitch. 
 
Having said all of that…what’s that old adage? Something about the best laid plans? With our first “trimester” 
officially behind us, Religious School is changing once again. We heard from parents about what was 
working for their families and what wasn’t, and we are incredibly thankful to those families for speaking up. 
Always - but especially during this difficult year – I rely on you, the families, to tell me what needs to be fixed.  
 

Starting this week, we have extended some classes when they meet in person, increased the number of times per month that 
some students will see each other and their teachers, revamped the virtual Junior Congregation service, and are constantly 
thinking creatively about how to celebrate holidays like Chanukah, Tu B’shevat, and Purim as a community even though we may 
not be able to gather physically. We are looking forward to this new, improved Religious School schedule, and are hoping that 
this “best laid plan” is better than before. 
 
Having said all of that: please never stop reaching out. A record number of people have my cell phone number (and are 
encouraged sincerely and enthusiastically to use it!), and I am only ever an email away (mlubin@tbtwantagh.org). I want to hear 
from you, talk to you, and listen to you. I want to know how you’re feeling, what’s working, and what isn’t. I’d like to change the 
adage; I’d like the best laid plans to work every time for as many people as possible, and a strong partnership between my office 
and each and every Religious School family is the way to do it.  
 
So instead of talking about best laid plans, I’ll leave you with this quote, which we can find in our Siddur, Mishkan T’filah: “There 
is no way to get from here to there except by joining hands, marching together.” Let’s put on our marching shoes, friends, and 
see where we can go! 

Meredith Lubin,  
TBT Director of Education & Youth Activities  

 
In the House…Tessa Kean 

 
We may all be Zooming and streaming, but the House Committee continues its role in making 
sure all is functioning in our Temple Home. Thank you to Sue-Ellen for her continuous monitoring 
of the needs in our Temple Home. Sue-Ellen coordinates the use of our rooms for our school 
and makes sure our home is properly maintained. Whether it is air conditioning or heating issues 
or maintenance of our property, we are always working on our building. Thank you to our 
custodial staff for providing service to our school, our Cantor and Rabbi and for making sure any 
outside activities run smoothly. May we be able to join together once again in a properly 
maintained home. 
 
Thank you to all who have signed in when you needed to come to the Temple and to those who 
show their respect for others by wearing your mask. Our Reopening Task Force is always 
updating our policy to insure the safety of our staff and our congregants. Thank you for adhering 
to any procedures which have been instituted which are there for all our safety. 

RELIGIOUS SCHOOL
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The Social Action/Social Justice Committee  
of Temple B’nai Torah  
is proud to announce our 

 

Holiday Gift Drive 

 
December 1-20, 2020 

Donations made by Dec. 6th 
will be delivered in time for Hanukkah Gift Giving 

 
Ways to Donate: 

 
Unwrapped donations can be dropped off in the 
collection box in the TBT Lobby  
Drive up on December 6th 8:45-11:30 and 
volunteers will take donations out of your car for 
you.  
Gift cards in envelopes labelled SA/SJ Holiday Gift 
Drive can be mailed to TBT or brought to the TBT 
office during office hours. 

 
 

We are especially in need of gifts for older 
children and adolescents such as: 

Headphones, phone chargers, umbrellas, journals (non spiral), art supplies, 
make-up brushes, perfume, flatirons, hairdryers, full size and travel size 

toiletries, robes, house slippers, footballs,  
basketballs, music and store gift cards 

 

Donations will be delivered to a variety of agencies including 
Family and Children’s Association, local adolescent psychiatric programs 

 
 

For information, contact Rona Kauffman, ronakauffman@yahoo.com 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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SISTERHOOD SHMOOZING

I would like to welcome Gail Rosner as our new Fundraising Vice President and Ellen Kraut back to the 
board, also on our fundraising committee. 
 

Sharon Curry presented us with a much-needed program on stress relief.  I know everyone came away 
with some new tools to help us deal with this crazy year. 
 

Robin Wexler treated us to a fun-filled and informative Rosh Chodesh program, "Lusty Women of the 
Bible.”  We learned about virtuous women, scoundrels and ordinary women placed in pivotal roles that 

were relevant centuries later. 
 

Several of us were fortunate enough to attend the Women of Reform Judaism Northeast virtual convention.  As Chanukah will be 
here before we know it, and we celebrate the light that this holiday brings, I thought this would be a great time to discuss what 
WRJ does in this season and all year long to bring light and hope to women and men all over the world through the YES fund 
(Youth Education and Special Projects). 
 

The YES Fund trains future leaders of Reform Judaism by providing scholarships for rabbinical and cantorial students at HUC-JIR 
at its four campuses. 
 

Support of our young people is among the YES Fund’s proudest achievements.  The fund founded and still supports all Jewish 
camps including the most recent camp, 6 Points Sc-Tech Academy.  The Yes Fund also provides annual support for the Religious 
Action Center for Reform Judaism (RAC). 
 

The easiest way to help support the YES fund is through support of our UNIONGRAM program.  Ellice Toscano is in charge of the 
program, and thanks to her and the support of our Temple family we have been honored by WRJ several times. 
 

I want to wish everyone a very Happy Chanukah filled with the light and warmth of the season. 
 

B’shalom 
Emily Altman 
Sisterhood president 

SISTERHOOD SHMOOZING 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Have you started to shop for Chanukah? 
Please check out AmazonSmile benefits. 

Same products, same prices, no 
cost to you. AmazonSmile has the 

exact same low prices, vast 
selection and convenient shopping 

as the Amazon you know.  

Generate donations 
AmazonSmile will donate 

0.5% of all eligible purchases 
to your Temple when you 

shop.  

AmazonSmile is available at smile.amazon.com on your web browser and 

can be activated in the Amazon Shopping app for iOS and Android phones. 

Maximize your impact. Support 
Temple B’nai Torah  with every 
eligible AmazonSmile purchase 

from your phone or web 
browser.  
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BROTHERHOOD / MEN’S CLUB

I hope everyone had a Happy and Healthy Thanksgiving even though many of us had to adjust our normal way 
of celebrating in order to stay safe while Covid-19 is still active in our community and our world. As 2020 comes 
to an end, I am reflecting back on how our Temple, and all of the TBT arms, had to make so many adjustments 
to our services, programs and normal activities in order to keep everyone safe. 
 
Our clergy switched us to Zoom services, helping us all to stay connected with one another and to continue to 
celebrate our holidays. For that, I am thankful. In our Brotherhood/Men's Club, we also had to change how we 
meet and enjoy each other's company. I am pleased to say that so many of our members have joined together 
on zoom for our monthly board meetings and dinner meetings. While we cannot dine together in our temple, we 
can still be together thanks to Zoom. 

 
In November, we were together to watch an Israeli themed documentary. Many of our members had attended the October meeting 
which featured our TBT member Marvin Berg speaking on how to survive a severe trauma by understanding how to stop bleeding 
before help arrives. In November, those who attended received a brief questionnaire to complete and return to Marvin. In return, they 
will receive an emergency trauma kit for their home. Thank you, Marvin. 
 
December brings us the Chanukah holiday. As you eat your latkes and spin your dreidels, may your homes be filled with happiness. 
Happy New Year to everyone. May 2021 bring us peace, health and a return to normalcy in our temple and in our lives. 
 
Regards, 
Richard Tepper 
President TBT Brotherhood/Men's Club 

Attention, Attention 

Big News 

Did you hear who’s being honored? 

NO? 
Well here’s the scoop... 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS NOW! 
SUNDAY, JUNE 6, 2021  
Join us for brunch as 

Temple B’nai Torah Honors 

Jan Friedman, Rita Hofer and Gail Grossman 

These incredible women continue to work tirelessly to make TBT a place we call home.  
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Shalom From the PTA! 
By Rachel Minkowsky  
 
Winter is here! Our unique school year is well underway.   
 
The TBT PTA is still here for everyone too. Our PTA exists to support the Hebrew school teaching staff and 
all our students. You’ve seen us in the background during all the religious school events. That will still be true, 
whether the events are online or in-person. But we need you, too! Membership is critical to our continued 

success. All proceeds go directly to programming and materials for all our religious school children.  
 
You’re invited to a fundraiser at five BELoW. Take the flyer with you while you shop between December 3 and December 10, 
and 10% of the purchases will go to our religious school. It’s an easy way to find all your last-minute holiday presents and 
support the TBT religious school. Happy shopping!  
 
Our Gingerbread Menorah sale was a huge success! Cookies always make holidays more fun, and Hanukkah is no exception. 
We hope everyone has fun decorating (and eating!) their tasty creations.  
 
Chad Chanukah Sameach!  

Wish List 

1.   

2.   

3.   

4.   

5.   

6.   

7.   

8.   

9.   
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OUR COMMUNIT Y

Throughout the difficulties of this year, BNTY, the temple’s youth group, has continued to undergo exciting programs. With the 
weather never holding us back, we have had our phenomenal kickoff event along with an ASL and Art program. Before it gets 
brutally cold outside, we will continue to have exciting events for kids and teens from MNTY, BNTY Jr., and BNTY Sr.  

November had a lot in store for BNTY Jr. and Sr. members. Beginning on November 8th, Sr. and Jr. got together to watch 
“Spiderman Into The Spiderverse.” This program will happen either in front of the temple or over Zoom. Moving forward, Sr. has 
events on the 15th and 22nd of this month. These events involve fingerpainting, poster making, and adding onto our beautiful 
BNTY quilt. More information will be uploading onto our Instagram account, @bnty.tbt and will be sent into the kids GroupMe. If 
not in the GroupMe, please contact BNTY’s President, Michele Spiller at mishy3141@gmail.com. 
As we approach winter and the weather becomes rough, we want to still be able to see everyone! Your BNTY Board is working 
together to find ways to virtually be together to have fun programs and celebrate upcoming holidays like Hanukkah. We hope to 
see you at future events and remember it’s never too late to sign up! 
 
-Michele Spiller, BNTY President, Hannah Herman, BNTY MVP, 
and the 2020-2021 BNTY Board. 

 

SAVE THE DATE!! 

A Congregation Night of Comedy 
 

"Don't Make Me Laugh Players" 
Saturday, January 23, 2021 

ON ZOOM 
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Social Action/Social Justice Committee   
 
Soon we will be celebrating Hanukkah, The Festival of Lights. We wish you and your families a beautiful 
holiday filled with love, peace and light. Despite Winter’s reputation for short, dark days, once we get to 
December 21, the days will actually start getting a little longer each day.  
 

The Thanksgiving Frozen Turkey Drive allowed many local families to prepare their traditional family dinner despite financial 
hardships. Thank you for your generosity and thank you to all those who volunteered to help with the collection! 
 
Our Notes from the Garden fundraiser continues through December 4. Please be sure to get your orders in and don’t miss out. See 
the flyer in this issue of the Voice and on the Scroll. The Garden at TBT has now been put to bed for the winter, but not before 
having donated over 630 lbs. of fresh produce for the season. We have prepared the beds for the winter and have already planted 
our garlic, which will grow strong roots and emerge in the spring. We will be busy planning our planting projects and ordering 
needed seeds and supplies until we emerge in the spring as well. 
 
Election Day has come and gone. While we have not been able to get a clear picture of just how many of our congregants voted, 
between postings on social media and the many returned pledge forms, it appears that the numbers are likely quite high. Now is 
the time to reflect on the changes we would like to see in our country and its policies, and to advocate for those changes. With so 
much division throughout the country, we do know this is also a time of potential healing, for opportunities to work to bring people 
together, and for seeking common ground. Let us strive to find effective ways to do so and to let the wisdom, the ideals and the 
values of Judaism be our guide. 
 
On November 21, we were treated to a virtual performance by Greg Greenway and Reggie Harris. This program, “Deeper Than the 
Skin” gave us insight into the power of early prejudicial influences and how they can be overcome. Greg and Reggie wove their 
personal stories and music together in hopes of inspiring others to work to combat racial injustice. Let’s keep the conversation 
going…..  
 
This month we will be having our annual Holiday Gift collection. This year, your donations will go to several recipient agencies, and 
we are putting special emphasis on gifts for older children and adolescents who are in need. Please see the flyer in this month’s 
Voice for details and some suggested gift items.  
 
As always, we would like to extend an invitation to all congregants who might be interested in joining the Social Action/Social 
Justice committee. If you are curious, have questions or would like to offer input, please let us know. 
 
Our next Social Action/Social Justice meeting (via Zoom) will be December 8 at 7-8, followed by a TEVA meeting 8-9. For 
information about the Social Action/Social Justice Committee, TEVA, or any of our projects contact Rona Kauffman at 
ronakauffman@yahoo.com 

Thank you to all of the caring people who sent me their good wishes on my birthday. You 

are kind and thoughtful, and I’m blessed to be able to call you my friends.  

~Ruth Sussman  
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One of Circle of Friend’s latest events was a virtual Escape Room via Zoom.  A bunch of our mem-
bers – all who had previously been to Escape Rooms in the past (pre-Covid) – all decided to try this 
latest adventure.  Below is a report from one of these members: 
 
“Although our group of wizards is confined to our fortresses, we are not in solitude.  For your edifica-
tion and entertainment, we submit the tale of a band of bold adventurers to the rest of our Circle (of 
Friends) and then to the Temple. 
 

“Through informants, we learned of the tale of the kingdom of Puzzle Break in the land of  Syosset. Inconceivable!  (Or a 
related term.)  An evil queen had imprisoned her niece within a magical forest and usurped her throne.  The only way to 
free the true ruler, and free her kingdom was to break a crafty spell. 
 
“We formed a group of intrepid puzzlers.  By the use of the spells of 'Zoom' and 'Internet Link,’ we gathered the infor-
mation (in the form of an E-game booklet) needed to break the curse.  Via multiple crystal balls (aka laptops and tablets), 
we bravely placed our electronic selves in harm's way. 
 
“We immediately encountered a spirit who favored our cause (an employee who guided us), but was required to restrict 
us to a mere hour to complete our attempt to unravel the spell.  
 
“Our combined talents resulted in our solving the first nine puzzles.  (Amazing the odd pieces of experience that came in 
handy!)  Alas.  When we encountered the 10th conundrum, we thought it as fiendish as the others.  Despite the repeated 
helpful hints from the amicable spirit, we failed to see what lay right before our eyes.  We failed and were trapped.  
  
“We have managed to send this message through the efforts of a force greater than ours, and TBT has distributed our 
story to all its contacts.  Are any of our readers brave and smart enough to succeed where we have failed?” 

 
It was great fun! 
 
Marty & Vicki Goldberger 
Circle of Friends 
Treasurer & Secretary 

~ 2020 ~ Circle of Friends - MARK YOUR CALENDARS!! 

December 13 Sunday 6:30 pm C of F Lighting of  
Chanukiahs 

ZOOM 

December 20 Sunday 4 - 8 pm Chanukah Party ZOOM 

~ 2021 ~ HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

January 3 Sunday 2:30 - 5 pm Bowling Party Away 

January 17 Sunday 2:30 - 5 pm Who’s that kid?  (send tod-
dler pix & match to screen) 

ZOOM 

February 6 Saturday 7 - 11 pm Hollywood Squares ZOOM 

February 12 Friday 7:15 - 8:30 pm Shabbat Service with C of F  
participation 

ZOOM 
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CHAI CLUB

On behalf of the Chai Club Board, Joan and I wish everyone a Happy Chanukah. We are pleased to 
announce that Chai Club will join the other Arms of the temple by participating in Rabbi Bar-Nahum’s and 
Cantor Timman’s Chanukah Candle Lighting with Blessings, December 10th through December 17th (all at 
6:00 pm). Chai Club will be lighting the candles and recite the blessings with the Shehecheyanu, Thursday, 
December 10th (First Night). Please watch the Temple Scroll for details. 
 
Our Programming Committee, led by Vice President, Ben Cernese has scheduled Chai Club’s January-

March 2021 Programs. Since we were asked by our Temple leadership to increase programming during these difficult times, we are 
very pleased to announce that we will have TWO Programs the first two months of January and February and a special March 
Program dedicated to Women’s History Month. The added programs in January and February will feature two wonderful singers that 
you’ll fall in love with. See partial 2021 schedule below. Many thanks to Ben’s Programming Committee: Sharon Cernese, Art & 
Debbie Schlesinger, Jay Schoenberg, Shelly Spivack, Stephanie Neigeborn, Harriet Ostroff, Gloria Glick and Tessa Kean. 
 
On Monday, December 14th, 7:30pm, via Zoom, Keith Crocker will present The Jewish influences in Cinema. This program focuses 
on the influence of Jewish immigrants on the United States film culture during this Golden Age of Cinema. December birthdays will 
also be celebrated. See Flyer below. 
 
Partial 2021 CHAI Club Program Schedule (All will be via Zoom): 
Thursday, January 14th, 7:30pm-9:00, Musical presentation by Stephanie Horowitz-Mulry  
Monday, January 25th, 7:30pm-9:00, Speaker, John Kenrick- Program: Robin Williams 
Thursday, February 11th, 7:30pm-9:00, Musical Presentation by JayCee Driesen Singing Love Songs for Valentine’s  
Monday, February 22nd, 7:30pm-9:00, Speaker Liz Roper - Why the Chosen People Choose Chow Mein 
Thursday, March 11th, 7:30pm-9:00, Special program for Women’s History Month, Sally Drucker Presents, “Rosie The Riveter “ 
 
Happy Chanukah! 
Joan and Brian, sea1983jl@gmail.com, bellobl@gmail.com 

 

JEWISH INFLUENCES IN CINEMA  
by Keith Crocker 

Chai Club Program Meeting 
December 14, 2020, 7:30 pm 

 
Utilizing clips of rare interviews and intimate moments we will draw a broad portrait of 
the Jewish immigrant experience and its effect on the history of motion pictures. 
Press Link Below: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/3780366300?
pwd=dXVKcE9yRzlHQk5ZVExqeUFnTmgvZz09  

Meeting ID: 378 036 6300 Password: 465021 
Or call +1 646 876 9923 
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Name: ____________________________________ Phone: _______________ 
  
Address for check:            
  
              
  
3-digit Pick 3 numbers:              
  
              

On these 5 Special Bonus Days, you could be a $36 winner: 
Purim 2/14, Israeli Independence Day 4/16, Shavuot 5/17,          

Rosh Hashanah 9/7, Chanukah 11/21 
 Choose your numbers and we will do the rest!  

Temple B’nai Torah will track the winners and checks will be issued 
after the last calendar day of the month 

Checks will be mailed to the address provided by each participant 

BUY A 3-DIGIT NUMBER(S) FROM 000 TO 999 FOR ONLY 
$18 FROM TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH  

You get 365 chances to win! 
One chance for every day of the year 

 Each time your Pick 3 number matches the  
NYS Evening Lotto Pick 3, you win $18! 

DDOONN’’TT  BBEE  LLEEFFTT  OOUUTT  IINN  TTHHEE  CCOOLLDD  OONN  JJAANNUUAARRYY  FFIIRRSSTT!!!!!!  
PPIICCKK  YYOOUURR  NNUUMMBBEERRSS  TTOODDAAYY  FFOORR  TTHHEE  CCAASSHH  CCAALLEENNDDAARR  

  

Temple B’nai Torah of Wantagh 
2021 Cash Calendar 

All proceeds to benefit Temple B’nai Torah of Wantagh 

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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https://www.facebook.com/TBTWantagh/ 

More Than Just A Memory by Joyce Litwin Zimmerman 
 
Every day I remember to be grateful to the people who inspired me as a child.  
 
My Uncle Jules lives on in me every day. This wiry, wavy-haired, first generation American born in 1908 
set his goals and worked tirelessly to achieve them using ingenuity and foresight, especially during the 
Great Depression. He shared his life with his wife Grace, the love of his life, as well as their extended 
families. After expanding a woodworking business that was sold in the 1950’s to Emerson Electric, he 
retired, traveled, and continued as “behind the scenes” emotional support to the entire Frank and 
Goldberg clans.  Although he was not a temple goer, he supported Jewish organizations and synagogues.  
 
Jules, who often appeared outwardly stern, exuded calmness and a sense of having everything “under 
control.” I prominently display his photo to remind me to be brave, especially during this life-altering 
pandemic. 
 
He was my second father who took me to the beach on summer mornings, read the Wall Street Journal as 
I maneuvered on the monkey bars in the playground and played “hit-the penny” with me in the driveway at 
124 Exeter Street. We collected leaves in Autumn. I even got to help him repaint the front gate to my 
second home in Manhattan Beach, Brooklyn during weekends and school holidays.  
 
An award-winning photographer, opera lover, talented painter and sculptor, Jules enjoyed his passions as 
much as his busines pursuits.  He loved to walk; Aunt Grace would tie my winter jacket hood tight before 
Uncle Jules and I strolled silently around the surrounding neighborhood of Sheepshead Bay when I was 
7,8 and 9.  After relocating to Pompano Beach, Florida he served as a leader in municipal government.   
  
My daughter Janine, his namesake, carries out this family tradition of caring for extended family and also 
advocates for others as an attorney. As a social worker, my daughter Alyssa cares for others 
professionally as a psychotherapist, and assists family and friends when they need a hand.  Both have 
volunteered for causes they believe in.  
 
From Jules, I learned to set goals, to love nature, art and the beach and to help members of the 
community.  
 
Who inspired you? What actions did they take that live on in you?  What of their legacy can be continued 
to future generations?   

OUR COMMUNIT Y
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 Simcha (Hebrew:   מְחָה  śimḥāʰ; Hebrew pronunciation: [simˈχa], Yiddish pronunciation: [ˈsɪmχə]) is a Hebrew word thatשִׂ
means gladness, or joy, and is often used as a given name.  
 

Have you recently celebrated a simcha… 
A life event; engagement, marriage, the birth of a child or a grandchild, there are so many celebrations. Anything that has 
brought happiness and joy; graduation, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, the list is endless!  Share your news with your Temple B’nai Torah 
fellow congregants. Everyone loves exciting news! 
 

You can email the TBT voice at jport1029@gmail.com, and we will share the news!! 

SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS 
 

The giving of Tzedakah for a birth, birthday, Bar/Bat Mitzvah, wedding, anniversary, or death is part of 
our heritage. Your generosity provides for Temple B'nai Torah to sustain programs for our members. An 
inscribed card is mailed to the person named, acknowledging your gift. We thank you for your donation. 
For either the Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund or Cantor’s Discretionary Fund or any of the Endowment 
Funds, please make your check payable to the fund; for all other fund donations, please make your check 
payable to TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH, 2900 Jerusalem Avenue, Wantagh, NY 11793-2025. 

 

Below is an up-to-date list of temple funds.    
 

__$10__$18__$36__$54__$100__Other $___ 
 

Get Well:    In Honor of:      In Memory of: _______ ___  
From: ____________             
Send Card To______________________ _____ Relationship__________     
Address________________________________    ____________________  
 

Below is an up-to-date list of temple funds.  
Adult Education Fund                      
Adult Library and the Rabbi Deanna Pasternack Chil-
dren’s Library Fund 
Beautification Fund      
Bishop Family B’nai Mitzvah/Religious School Fund 
Blau (Matthew) Drama Fund       
Blumenkranz (Fred) Fund               
Caring/Mitzvah Makers Fund         
Chapel Fund         
College Fund         
Floral Fund         
Friedman Stage Fund                      
General Fund/Gift of Love       
Goldblatt Fund for the Disabled 
Holocaust Memorial Fund            
Lowell Golden Center Fund  
Music Fund in Memory of Cantor Walter Lewis 
Past Presidents’ Fund  
Prayer Book Fund   
Rabbi Raab Fund    
School Enrichment   
Social Action /Social Justice Rosenheck Memorial Fund 
Tallit Fund   
Torah Fund          

Tot Shabbat Fund         
Tzedakah Fund         
Youth Activities Com. Fund          
Weinstein (Bernard) Fund        

Special Memorial Funds 
 

Judy Bardavid Fund  
Stephen Bigman Fund 
Harvey Beller Fund  
Harvey Cohen Fund  
Steven Cohen Fund  
Edwin Kaminsky Fund 
Doris and Ed Kliegman Adult Education Fund  
Matthew Klein Fund  
Dr. Pat Kussoy Fund  
Rose Lowenberg Fund 
Rose Mandel Holocaust Fund 
Diane Meyrowitz-Greenberg Fund 
Ellen Paley Fund 
Rabbi Raab Fund  
Scherzer Fund-Youth Fund 
Helen Solomon Fund  
Yucht Scholarship Fund       
Zelman Fund 
I. Zuckerman Fund 

SPECIAL FUNDS AND DONATIONS
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In memory of: 
Benjamin Sussman from Ruth Sussman 
Stanley Shubin from Lisa Shubin & Family 
Rhoda Shubin from Lisa Shubin & Family 
Helen Green from Lisa Shubin & Family 
Marc Gerald Weinstein from Dee Greenberg 
Rebecca Kaufman from Sarita Keyser 
Dorothy Saperstein from The Saperstein Family 
Rhoda Morris Shubin from Lisa Shubin 
In appreciation of:  
The High Holy Day services from Neil & Arlene Gross 
The High Holy Day services from Rosalyn & Howard Walowitz 
Funeral svc. for Rebecca Kaufman from Wayne Kaufman & Family 
 

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In appreciation of:  
High Holy Day services from Neil & Arlene Gross 
Cantor Timman from Dee Greenberg 
The Shiva for Rebecca Kaufman from Sarita Keyser 
The Shiva for Rebecca Kaufman from Wayne Kaufman 
High Holy Day services from Rosalyn & Howard Walowitz 
Cantor Timman’s help with Emily’s Bat Mitzvah from Elina & Gregg 
Wallis 
 

MUSIC & CHOIR FUND 
In memory of: 
Nyoma Vinnitsky from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Nyoma Vinnitsky from Joni Christie & Karen Friedlander 
 

GIFT OF LOVE 
In honor of: 
Engagement of Josh Kule to Erica from Joyce & Sam Star 
In memory of: 
Barbara Wiener from Amy & Dan Neidle 
Rebecca Kaufman from Amy & Dan Neidle 
Helen Green from Joyce & Sam Star 
In appreciation of:  
Dennis Cashton from Ellen & Jeff Kraut 
 

SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
In memory of: 
Annette Robb from Adrienne Robb-Fund & Jay Fund 
In honor of: 
Judah Baroukh becoming a Bar Mitzvah from Dee & David Green-
berg 
In appreciation of:   
 

THE ROSENHECK MEMORIAL FUND 
In memory of: 
Annette Robb from Adrienne Robb-Fund & Jay Fund 
 

 
 

RABBI ROBERT RAAB SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
In memory of: 
Herbert Feldman from Gerry Alpert 
 

MITZVAH MAKERS & CARING COMMITTEE 
In memory of:  
Irwin Walowitz from Howard Walowitz 
 

PRAYER BOOK FUND 
In memory of:  
Emanuel Lubin from Iris & Stan Brosowsky 
Rebecca Kaufman from Iris Kelmenson 
In honor of: 
Eric & Christine Altman & Family from Clifford M. Golub Assoc. 
 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
In honor of: 
Arthur Schlesinger’s speedy recovery from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Judah Baroukh becoming a Bar Mitzvah from Joyce & Sam Star 
Beverly & Marshall Diamond’s granddaughter from Dee & David 
Greenberg 
In memory of: 
Rebecca Kaufman from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Herb Feldman from Jan & Stan Friedman 
 

HARVEY BELLER FUND 
In memory of 
Leo Streickler from Sharon & David Forman 
 

TZEDAKAH FUND 
In memory of: 
Rebecca Kaufman from TBT Chai Club 
 
LOWELL GOLDEN MAIL ROOM FUND 
In memory of: 
Lowell Golden from Harriet & George Bernstein 
 
ONEG SHABBAT & FLOWER FUND 
Bar Mitzvah of Nathan Hellman from Zane & Ilene Hellman 
Bar Mitzvah of Aaron Angel from Scott & Christine Angel 
 
YISKOR ELOHIM: 
Barry Schecker, father of Andrea Baron 
Elenore Ernst, mother of Michelle Yelner 
Herb Feldman, husband of Hannah Feldman 
Gary Silver, father of Elisha Melnick 

TZEDAKAH
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YAHRZEITS

Jack Cohen from Gail Cohen 
Julia Lenoil from Mira Kopelman 
Martin Kane from Paula & Burt Grant 
Gussie Seldin from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Amy Greer from Hannah Schrier 
Nathan Klein from Jan & Stan Friedman 
Selma Martin from Eugene Martin 
Solomon Wyetzner from Elaine Wyetzner 
Sari Wyetzner from Elaine Wyetzner 
Robert Mossack from Elaine Wyetzner 
Milton Gritz from Elaine Wyetzner 
Ethel Perlman from Elaine Wyetzner 
Martin Gerhardt from Bill BarDavid 
Joseph Alterman from Edward Alterman 
Phyllis Maus from Kathy Kliegman & Thomas Maus 
Robert Bernstein from Gail & Barry Bernstein 
Bonnie Boyle from Rita Hofer 
Lillian Meyer from The Toscano Family 
Courtney Colby from The Toscano Family 
Jennie Meirson from Andrea & William Rifkin 
Paul Freed from Heidi & Glenn Rosen 
Renee Weber from Amy Weiner 
Henia Sukienik from Gail Calo 
Rosa Blaier from Gail Calo 
Morris Newman from Harriet & George Bernstein 
Mark Cohen from Beth & Richard Cohen 
Rose Garvin from Andrea Conwell 
Elsie Saltzman from Yvette & Harvey Consor 
Irina Lyubarskaya from Boris Likht 
Selma Silverman from Sid Glasberg 
Melvyn Ettinger from Stephen Ettinger 
Marilyn Wilk from Larry & Lori Wilk 
Joseph Askin from Jeffry Wengroff 

Kitty Travis from Carole Lerner 
George Feldstein from Jules Weissman 
Israel Miller from Maxine Jacobs 
Gurly Maus from Kathy Kliegman & Tom Maus 
Harold L.Packer from Leslie E.Packer 
Rose Miller from Arthur Miller 
Rosaline Solomon from Harvey & Rita Drucker 
Edythe Shavelson from Jeffrey Shavelson 
Aida Gouveia from Don & Barbara Gouveia 
Lillian Berzak from Sandra Frank 
Robert Hyman from Joyce & Rick Rappaport 
Dave Albert from Harvey Albert 
Jerome Chereskin from Regina White Chereskin 
Newton Mandel from Regina White Chereskin 
Neal Mandel from Regina White Chereskin 
Jack Gallin from Yvette & Harvey Consor 
Natalie Silk from Elliot & Andrea Baron 
Sheldon Sprackman from Marilyn Amin 
Ethel Sprackman from Marilyn Amin 
Marvin L. Kopelman from Marshall Kopelman 
Alvin Derwin from Doris Derwin 
Sheila Marcus from Doris Derwin 
Freda Horowitz from Edward Horowitz 
Larry Schulman from Hannah Feldman 
Arnold Rauch from Cheryl Rauch Popper 
George Parmett from Richard & Beth Cohen 
Morris Nacht from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Aaron Nacht from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Dave Sperring from Rabbi Howard & Patti Nacht 
Saundra Honig from Leonard Honig 
Gila Kay from Emanuel Kay 
Eva Lewis from Janine & Michael Berg 
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Summer  
2020 is a  

HOT MARKET!
Do you have 
questions?  

I have answers!
Let’s talk today!

Michael C. Horwitz, CPA, P.C.

4190 Sunrise Highway - 2nd Floor,
 Massapequa, New York 11758

Tel: 516-795-7100  •  Fax: 516-795-7125  
E-Mail: mhorcpa@aol.com

 

Sisterhood Catering Services 
Let Sisterhood cater your next Temple event!  Professional service and delicious food! 

Choose from four “kosher-style” menu options. 

For more information, contact Judy Adler at:  adlerju01@yahoo.com or 513-9228 

  

Sisterhood 
Catering Services

Let Sisterhood cater your next Temple event!  Professional 
service and delicious food!

Choose from “kosher-style” menu options.
 

For more information, 
contact Judy Adler at:  adlerju01@yahoo.com or 516-513-9228

LOOKING FOR INVITATIONS?

Sisterhood is pleased to help you 
shop for Wedding and B’nai 

Mitvah Invitations
Social stationery is available as well

All invitations are 25% off retail prices

Yarmulkes and lace
 head-coverings 

are available at discounted prices
as well

Call Sharon Forman (516-799-8043) 
for more information or 
to make an appointment

STAMPS & COVERS FOR THE COLLECTOR 

US AND FOREIGN, EBAY SALES 

  CONTACT BRIAN LEVY- 516-781-4966 

BELLOBL@GMAIL.COM 

 

Sisterhood Catering Services 
Let Sisterhood cater your next Temple event!  Professional service and delicious food! 

Choose from four “kosher-style” menu options. 

For more information, contact Judy Adler at:  adlerju01@yahoo.com or 513-9228 
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COVID-19 Wellness Checks 
Stay safe with fast, convenient COVID-19 wellness screening services. Wellness Check Services 
offers expedited, on-site health checks to help prevent the spread of COVID-19 at your office, 
construction site, sports arena, conference, or service location. 

✓ Fast  ✓ Non-Invasive  ✓ Affordable  ✓ HIPAA Compliant  ✓ ADA/FDA/CDC Compliant 

 

Meet PASS: The 3-Step WCS System 

PASS: Physical Assessment Screening System 
 
Many COVID-19 wellness screening providers have adopted a slow and tedious process that can 
be frustrating and significantly hinder your work day. Our expedited WCS system is able to 
process more checks in less time, while reducing the cost up to 55%. 

Step 1 – Remote Screening Survey 

Step 2 – On-Site Temperature Check 

Step 3 – Visual Assessment 

For additional information 

visit us at: wellnesscheckservices.com 

email us at info@wellnesscheckservices.com 

OUR COMMUNITY
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Monument AD for VOICE 

Size of business card 

 

 

 
Trusted to appraise our clients’  

valuables and treasured pieces for over 30 years 
  

May you be surrounded by the warmth and light  
of the Chanukah menorah 

 

 
 

 
Barry S. Block, G.G, C.S.M.-N.A.J.A., A.S.A., A.S.G. 

Master Gemologist Appraiser® 
 

55 Cherry Lane, Suite 102 
Carle Place, NY 11514 

516-248-8130 

For all your favorite magazines!
BEVERLY DIAMOND

2163 Jackson Place, Bellmore, NY 11710 • Phone: 516-679-8241 • Fax: 516-221-5595 
beverly@subscriptionservicesof america.com
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2920 Long Beach Rd. • Oceanside, NY 11572

Call today: (516) 536-3600

• Letterhead • Envelopes • Business Cards 
• Brochures • Journals • NCR Forms • Newsletters 
• Graphic Design • Mailing Lists • Mailing Services • Invitations
• Website Design • Internet Ads • Email Blasts • Promotional Items

Quality 4, 3, 2 & 1-color printing
and copies at very reasonable prices!

Peace of Mind Guarantee: 
At PIP Printing in Oceanside you 
always receive personalized service 
from people who care about your 
business as much as you do.

Try us. You’ll love our service!
> > > > > > > > > > > >

Professional
GRAPHIC DESIGN

Services

Email: pip268@pip.com • www.pip.com/oceansideny

and more . . .

2915 Long Beach Rd.ñOceanside, NY 11572
 

 
 

 
• Auto, Home, and Personal Insurance 

 

• Business Insurance 
 

• Life & Health Insurance 
 

• Group Benefits 
 

“We provide insurance solutions for the unexpected!” 

The Excelsior Group
71 South Central Ave

Valley Stream, New York 11580
Phone: (516) 568-0800 Fax: (516) 568-0809

Lane S. Rubin, President 
lrubin@tegins.com 
www.tegins.com 
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Gary Hantverk
516.318.9865

SCIENCE TUTOR 
AVAILABLE

Qualified NYC Science teacher
 with over 35 yrs. experience 

would be happy to help
 your student succeed

Regents Chemistry
Regents Biology (Living Environment)

Lewis Zimmerman
30 yrs. TEEM/current TBT member

30 yrs. South Shore resident

(516) 524-3293
Give me a call

Don’t let the exams scare you
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Star of David Memorial Chapels

Everything you need in your hour of need.
THE FUNERAL HOME NEXT DOOR

Star of David Memorial Chapels
Elegant and spacious sanctuaries located adjacent to New Montefiore,

Beth Moses, Wellwood, Mt. Ararat and Pinelawn Memorial Park.

1236 Wellwood Avenue, West Babylon, NY 11704
www.starofdavidmemorialchapels.com

631-454-9600 866-95-SHALOM

Ritual Burial Preparation (Tahara) provided by the Vaad of Queens under the strict supervision of Rabbi Elchonon Zohn.

PROUDLY ASSISTING FAMILIES OF TEMPLE B'NAI TORAH

SOD Temple B'Nai Torah:Layout 1  7/28/18  10:10 AM  Page 1OUR COMMUNITY



Main Telephone: 516-221-2370
Ext. 
#10 - Marilyn Pomeranz, 
	  Congregation Liaison
#11 - Joann Lino, Clergy Liaison
#13 - Sue-Ellen Pennington,
	  Temple Administrator
#15 - Paula Metzger, A/R & Billing
#19 - Cantor Rica Timman
#20 - Kitchen
#21 - Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
#22 - Renee Openshau,
   	  Religious School Assistant
#24 	Meredith Lubin, 
          Religious School Director

Rabbi Emeriti:
	 Rabbi Sanford Jarashow z”l
	 Rabbi Albert Lowenberg
	 Rabbi Robert Raab  z”l
Cantor Emerita: 
    Cantor Ellen Weinberg

Mission Statement
Temple B’nai Torah is a diverse 
caring congregation that embraces 
a progressive and inclusive vision of 
Reform Judaism through worship, 
study of Torah and righteous 
deeds. We are creating a multi-
generational home in our region by 
staying connected to our roots, as 
well as offering spiritual enrichment, 
Jewish education and community 
engagement.

Email: tbtvoice@tbtwantagh.org

TEMPLE B’NAI TORAH
2900 Jerusalem Avenue

Wantagh, NY 11793

Tel: 221-2370

Fax: 221-5082

Emergency Tel: 516-500-3682
WEB SITE: www.tbtwantagh.org

 Rabbi Daniel Bar-Nahum
Cantor Rica Timman

THE VOICE
is published monthly
by Temple B’nai Torah

 EDITOR
Jo-Ann Portnoy

The TBT  
  Voice 
 

 

2900 Jerusalem Avenue 
Wantagh, NY  11793 

Address Correction Requested 

  

Candle Lighting 
December 2020 

December 4    4:10 pm 
December 11   4:10 pm 
December 18   4:12 pm 
December 25   4:16 pm 

MMaayy  tthhee  lliigghhtt  ffiillll  yyoouurr  ssoouull  wwiitthh  lloovvee  &&  
ppeeaaccee!!  

SShhaabbbbaatt  SShhaalloomm!!  

 

Brotherhood/Men’s Club 
EYEGLASS COLLECTION 

 
Recycle your old, useable eyeglasses, reading glasses and 
sunglasses and help provide others with the gift of improved sight!  

 

Refractive errors can be easily corrected with eyeglasses, yet 
millions living in low and middle-income countries lack access to 
basic eye care services. The Lions Club has recognized the urgent 
need for corrective lenses and collect usable glasses in their 
communities to support the Lions Recycle for Sight Program. 
 

Look for the collection box in the Temple lobby 
 

For information contact: Richard Tepper at richardtepper@hotmail.com 
 


